## Barnes Team Ministry The Parish Church of St Mary Barnes

## A meeting of the PCC took place in the Melvill Room on Tuesday, 4 July 2023 at 6.30pm

## **MINUTES**

**PRESENT:** Geoffrey Barnett, Peter Boyling, Trisha Hawkins, Fouki Heller, William Heller, Revd James Marston, Elisabeth Munden, Michael Ross-McCall, Deborah Stewartby, Paul Teverson.

**IN ATTENDANCE:** Cheryl Cole, Helen Gibbs (PCC Secretary), Julie Smith (left the meeting after item 4)

**APOLOGIES:** Revd James Hutchings (on sabbatical), Alison MacMillan, Helen Faride, Richard Nickels.

1	Rev James opened the meeting with a prayer.	
2	The minutes of the last PCC meeting on 6 June were approved as a correct record.	
3	<ul> <li>Matters arising</li> <li>The revised list of PCC members 2023-2024 (updated to show that Sue Mackworth-Praed has retired) was noted.</li> <li>The appointment of Nicola King as Parish Safeguarding Officer had been approved by email following the last meeting of the PCC. The revised List of Church Appointments including Nicola King as PSO and the Sunday Club was accepted.</li> <li>An excerpt from the Charity Commission website had been circulated to all PCC members outlining their duties as trustees of the charity.</li> </ul>	
4	<ul> <li>Mission Action Plan</li> <li>Growing our faith (Children, young people and adults)</li> <li>It is the end of the academic year so this will be the last week for groups (eg. toddlers group) before the summer. There will be 3 hours of children's activities in the Churchyard during Barnes Fair on Saturday. Jackie and Julie will be using the summer break to prepare for next academic year.</li> <li>An email has been issued to congregation seeking volunteers to help with Sunday Club from September.</li> <li>Lis Munden noted the Safeguarding rules with respect to the Junior Choir. Julie confirmed that Toby has been asked to provide the names of attendees together with their contact numbers and the name of the person who would be meeting each child at the end of the rehearsals. PB to speak to Toby to ensure DBS checks are in place and Safeguarding rules are being followed.</li> <li>A reading challenge for the congregation will be launched soon. Julie has pledged to read a book about a refugee and hopes that other members of the congregation will do likewise.</li> </ul>	ALL PB
	Serving the people of Barnes (Audio-visual equipment)	

	<ul> <li>The audio-visual equipment has still not arrived yet.</li> <li>Promoting care for God's creation (Environment)</li> <li>The suggestion was made that another consultation document could be issued to the congregation in order to generate interest, encourage participation and identify the priorities.</li> <li>The requirements for the Silver Eco Church Award should be confirmed and form the basis for any plans.</li> <li>Climate day is coming up soon and could be an opportunity to launch a new initiative.</li> </ul>	РВ
	Finance (presented by MRM)  Approval of 2022 Report and Accounts  - The members unanimously confirmed the approval which they had given by email circulation on 24th April 2023. The document had been signed on that date on their behalf by JH and MRM, together with the related Representation Letter signed by PB and FH.	
	<ul> <li>Management accounts at 31/5/23</li> <li>Surplus of £15k, split: operating deficit £3k, investment valuation gains £18k.</li> <li>Surplus of £15k is also split: church deficit £40k, Hall surplus £27k, Friends surplus £28k, confirming the vital annual contributions from Friends and Hall.</li> <li>Cash used in operating activities in 2023 was £81k as compared with £141k in the budget for whole of 2023. Monthly core base church income (offerings/donations and church hiring) of circa £15k was significantly lower than monthly core base expenses (parish share and staff salaries) of circa £25k, plus other church running costs not fully financed by other income.</li> <li>Cash flow forecast for period 1/6/23-31/8/23 showed bank balances of £59k at 31/8/23, but only after transfer from the Shawbrook 60-day notice deposit of £75k. Funds were predicted to be tight in second half of July in advance of £50k deposit receipt on 25/7/23.</li> <li>A special meeting of the Standing Committee was scheduled for early August to review the current finances and to submit recommendations to JH on his return.</li> <li>Response to February's Stewardship Appeal had been a 5% increase in committed giving (including one off donations) versus the budgeted 10%.</li> <li>Cost savings would need to be reflected in the 2024 Budget in order to eliminate the current level of deficit – to be addressed after PCC meetings resume in September.</li> </ul>	
6	Policies  - The Complaints Procedure, the Disciplinary Procedure and the Grievance Procedure were reviewed and accepted by the PCC for the coming year.	
7	<ul> <li>Safeguarding</li> <li>Nicola King has now been approved as Safeguarding Officer. She will be meeting LM soon. LM to confirm the process for getting diocese approval and action that.</li> <li>LM has started the process of emailing people who need to</li> </ul>	LM
	update their DBS records and will be sending out further emails	LM

The meeting closed at 19:30 with the Grace.

## Future dates:

<u>SC</u>

4 Sept

PCC 19 Sept

30 Sept Away Day

13 Nov

28 Nov